
Town of Boscawen 
Police Committee 

 
Meeting Minutes – Draft 

July 17, 2018 
 

PC DM 07.17.18 
 

Meeting was called to order at 6pm. 

In attendance: Chief Wyman, Kevin Sullivan, Barbara Randall, Lorrie Carey and Selectman Mark 
Varney 

A motion was made to accept the 1/23/18 minutes. Seconded. All in favor. 

Chief’s Updates:  

 Mental health issues and accessing help for those in need are becoming more of a 
challenge for the department. Drugs continue to be an issue. 

 The department has had to deal with vehicles and ATVs riding on the rail trail. Officers 
also helped with storm damage on July 10th and a fire at Crete’s Pallet business the following 
week. 

 The Chief is considering looking in to a new program, LEAD, to replace D.A.R.E. LEAD 
(Law Enforcement Against Drugs) is a more updated program that will still target 5th grade 
students at Boscawen Elementary. 

 The new cruiser is expected to arrive in August. At that time the Crown Vic will finally be 
retired. 

New Business: 

 Both Lorrie Carey and Kevin Sullivan need to be reappointed to the Police Committee. 
The Chief will let the Select Board know at the next Select Board meeting. 

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned to 6:45pm. 

The next meeting is scheduled for October 16, 2018 at 6:00pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Barbara Randall 


